CITY OF CANADIAN CALLED MEETING MARCH 6, 2019

Be it remembered that on the 6th day of March, 2019 the governing body of the City of Canadian met in a called meeting with Mayor Rob Talley presiding. Members present were: Blake Beedy, Jonathan Frederick, Wendie Cook, Joe Schaef and Gary Prater.

1. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Rob Talley.

2. Invocation

The invocation was given by Rob Talley.

3. <u>Presentation and Discussion of the Preliminary Water and Sewer Rate Study by Representatives of NewGen.</u>

Matthew Garrett, Project Manager with NewGen, reviewed the scope of the water and sewer rate study. He argued that the City's current rate structure of flat rates for water and sewer isn't wrong, but it isn't considered a best practice. He suggested the possibility of having a base rate along with inclining block rates to encourage conservation and set increases over a five year period. The council would like NewGen to explore the possibility of an outside city limit customer rate, a minimum rate, and a tiered structure to encourage water conservation.

No further business, meeting adjourned.

City Secretary